
Boone Countv Commissíon Mínutes 22nd Apríl 2025

TERM OF COMMISSION: April Session of the April Adjourned Term

PLACE OF MEETING: Roger B. V/ilson Boone County Government Center

Boone County Conference Room 301

PRESENT V/ERE: Presiding Commissioner Kip Kendrick

District I Commissioner Justin Aldred

District II Commissioner Janet Thompson

Captain Brian Leer

Deputy County Clerk III Jodi Vanskike

Conference Call Information :

Number: 425-585-6224 Access Code : 802-162-16g

The meeting was called to order at9:30 a.m. and roll call was taken.

Boone County Sheriffs Office

1. First and second Reading: MoICAc rask Force Grant Acceptance

Captain Brian Leer stated they received a notice of award from the Missouri Intemet Crimes
Against Children Task Force (MOICAC). Captain Leer stated that every year, MOICAC
provides funding to the Boone County Sheriffls Office since they maintain a task force unit here
in Columbia to serve the area of which they are members. They have notified him of a $14,000
sub-award they want to provide Boone County under the Protect Act through the MOICAC
Task Force, which will cover equipment and/or training. Captain Leer stateã there was no
application required, they just needed to be members. Captain Leer stated they disbursed the
money accordingly to the different task forces around the state. Captain Leer stated the funds
from this award roll over each year, so if there are unspent funds, it will roll to the next fiscal
year.

Commissioner Aldred moved now on this day, the County Commission of the County of Boone
does hereby approve the acceptance of the attached MOICAC Task Force Grant award.
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5. Public Comment

None

6. Commissioner Reports

Commissioner Kendrick stated the National 'Weather Service in St. Louis confirmed an EF-l
tornado touched down on Sunday, April 20 within the City of Columbia. Commissioner
Kendrick stated, fortunately, there was adequate warning from both the Weather Service and the
Boone County Office of Emergency Management on two separate occasions for the tornado
warning. Commissioner Kendrick stated, due to those warnings, no injuries or fatalities were
reported with this tornado, but there was substantial damage to some City of Columbia facilities.

Commissioner Thompson stated anEF-2 tornado went through New Bloomfield and the City of
Fulton discovered their sirens weren't working.

Commissioner Kendrick stated two or three weeks ago, a Pilot Grove siren did not sound.
Commissioner Thompson stated the same issue happened in downtown Fulton - the batteries
were dead.

Attest
Kip Kendrick
Presiding Commissioner

Brianna L. Lennon
Clerk of the County Commission

Justin Al
District I Commissioner

Janet M pson
District II Commissioner
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